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The Faculty Senate applauds the work of CFA in revising the Promotions documents.  We offer the following responses as a means of furthering the goals CFA is promoting: simplicity, clarity, consistency, and fairness.  

Part II. Bases & Standards for Promotion, Scholarly/Creative/Professional Activity
“Publications, creative work, and grant writing are considered as evidence for promotion if they have been produced during the applicant’s period as a member of the faculty at TCNJ.”  

We recommend the removal of this paragraph.  We believe that it is unfair to applicants, unnecessarily limits the Promotions Committee’s evaluation of candidates, and will damage College efforts to hire candidates with experience at other institutions.  
“Promotion to Full Professor [sic; correctly, “Professor”] requires . . . an ongoing major impact on one’s discipline.”
We recommend the removal of the final phrase.  It is not realistic to expect that all scholars, even those who publish extensively, can have a major impact on their disciplines.  

“An external review is required [for promotion to Professor].”
We recommend the removal of this sentence.  We believe that departments, Deans, and the Promotions Committee can, in most cases, adequately evaluate candidates’ scholarship without input from external reviewers.  The decision to seek external review should be left to the candidate.  

Part VI. Department/Program Promotion & Tenure Committee
“4.b. Faculty serving on a PTC may not serve on the College Promotions Committee.”  

We recommend the removal of this paragraph.  Members of the College Promotions Committee are currently not allowed to be involved in the promotions process within their departments.  However, they frequently are involved in reappointment and tenure processes.  This policy would prevent them from serving their departments in this important way.  We recommend that the policy read as follows: Faculty serving on a PTC who also serve on the College Promotions Committee should recuse themselves from the promotions process within their department.  
